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MOTTINGHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Chair:  Gail Hodges
Meeting of the Executive Committee meeting held at the Methodist Church Hall at 7.00pm on Thursday 22nd September 2022
1. Welcome and apologies 
Present: Sally Babi, Bob Blanks, Jane Cornish, Cathy Dowse, Astrid Chklar, Gail Hodges, (in the chair), James Martin, Graham Soars, Lesley Robins, (secretary)

Observer: Juan Trellez                                                                                                                                                         

Apologies: Bromley Police, Carol Borhani, Lawrie Bell, David Cartwright, Matt Hartley, John Hills, Bob Lawrie, Richard Mainwaring-Burton, Will Rowlands, 
2. Minutes of the meeting of  23rd June 2022
Approved as an accurate record.
3. Matters arising, not covered elsewhere in the Agenda
3.1. Update on the location of a second and third defibrillator
The MRA has now purchased three community defibrillators. The cost has been covered by fundraising at Eltham College, grants from Bromley and Greenwich Councils and a kind donation from a local resident. The outstanding amount of approximately £120 has come from MRA funds. The first defibrillator has been placed on the outside library wall, with ongoing electricity costs being covered by the Library. The Chair and the library manager check the defibrillator regularly. It has been insured and registered with The Circuit.
The plan to locate the second defibrillator at Foxes Field is currently on hold. 

The third, (now the second!), will be placed on the Church Hall at the Catholic Church. It was not possible to find other sites more suitable in terms of access for residents living in the Leysdown Road, Chapel Farm Road areas, as well as those living across the A20. A meeting with Vince Mahoney and Roger Tester is planned, when Roger will assess the electrical aspect in readiness for installation. Members will know that Roger has kindly volunteered his services as a qualified electrician. The Church has kindly offered to cover the ongoing costs and the machine will be insured and registered with The Circuit. Post-meeting update: Roger has completed his assessment and is liaising directly with Vince Mahoney. Hopefully, the defibrillator will be fitted in the next few days.
Training in resuscitation and the use of a defibrillator has been more complicated than has been hoped. The Catholic Church and the library have been offered as venues and there is video training on the MRA website. The main difficulty is knowing how best to advertise training sessions as numbers will be restricted. Another issue is accessing mannequins and training defibrillators. There is provisional lending from the Eltham Centre and Sally Babi is working with St Johns’ Ambulance to offer a solution. The Chairman confirmed that she would be happy to run some sessions.
4. Traffic update
Greenwich Council has agreed to a further study but this is dependent on funding from TfL. The position is as yet unclear. A view was expressed by some members present that a simple solution would be to cut off access to the A20 at West Hallowes. It is also unclear what impact the Lidl store will have on the traffic situation.
5. Constitution review and article for the autumn newsletter, (papers already circulated)
It was agreed that the draft review is fit to be circulated to members. A draft note will go in the next newsletter and a formal note about the review will be included in the AGM notice. 
6. City  Airport Consultation
Individual Councillors have registered their objections, as have the Councils as a whole and other local boroughs.  The consultation website was difficult to negotiate and the consultation itself, which closed on 09.09.22, had a narrow focus. Cathy Dowse will report back when she has any news.

7. Representative Reports
7.1 Councillors, Bromley
In his absence, David Cartwright sent in the following report:
Village Parade Design
Please find attached the design for the Village parade. We are aiming to commence the work as soon as possible after the Christmas break, and have it completed in time for the planting of the spring flowers. The council policy is that village parades are not interfered with during December because of the potential effect upon trade. Furthermore, over the coming weeks, I have to finally formally secure the different budgets involved, although I don't see any problem here. With regard to parking charges, council policy is to convert all village parades into the 'Ringo' system of card payments. The vast majority of London Boroughs have the same policy due to the poor reliability and security of cash machines. I'm afraid the days of free parking are over! In addition, if the parade remains charge-free, there is significant likelihood that Lidl customers will take up all the spaces at the expense of local shops and residents.

 Lidl

We are currently experiencing some problems with the contractors working on the site commencing at prohibited times i.e. before 0800 and after 1800 weekdays, before 0800 and after 1300 on Saturdays and all day Sundays. Cllr Rowlands is following this up with Council Enforcement Officers. Please let us know if and when any illegal activity occurs. Graham may wish to raise this at the next liaison meeting with Lidl? 

War Memorial Roundabout
There have been a few recent collisions involving the wooden bollards surrounding the roundabout. I am arranging a site visit with Highways Officers to look at the possibility of reviewing the entire roadway design to improve pedestrian safety. We will need to co-ordinate this with the forthcoming Lidl pavement/crossing works. I will keep you updated.

City Airport Expansion
Will and I have written to object to the proposed increase in aircraft movement into and out of the London City Airport as the northern end of Bromley Borough will suffer the most disruption. I have already circulated a copy of our objections to the MRA for information. Closing date for objections was 9 Sept.

33 Devonshire Rd
As you may be aware, there was reliable information that this property was being used for criminal activity. The police were informed, but no action took place for some weeks, by which time, the activity had ceased. I understand that police procedures must be followed, but I am very somewhat disappointed at this perceived lack of action by the police.

In terms of them having to take 3 weeks to obtain legal permission to gain entry to premises suspected of being involved in criminal activity, I am afraid I am on a different page to that of our police and have made them aware of my disappointment. If the police are attending this evening's MRA meeting, you may wish to raise the matter with them?

HMOs
As from the 1st of September, those wishing to redevelop properties into HMOs have lost permitted development rights and will no longer be able to commence works without planning permission. This will assist the council in maintaining development control across the borough by considering 'overdevelopment and over sizing', something we were not able to do under permitted development rights.
Some concern was expressed about the ‘Ringo’ app because not everyone has a smart phone.
7.2 Police, Bromley
No report for this meeting.

 A request was made that alternative venues for Panel meetings could be found.
7.3 Councillors, Greenwich
Nothing major to report. There had been a successful meeting with representatives from the Tarn and Fairy Hill. There is no news on The Royal, which is fast becoming an eyesore. Cathy will pursue this. Planning issues are backing up.
7.4 Police, Greenwich
Nothing to report.

7.5 Planning, Bromley

Graham Soars provided the following report:
a. The Biodiversity Condition related to Eltham College Hockey Pitch, which was a pre-condition of use, is still to be approved, according to the Councils Planning Portal, despite it being validated in Sept 21.
b. The major application for Capel Manor and the controversial application for the Croft in Mottingham Lane are still to be decided, as is the Chantry. These were all submitted in Feb 22. 

c. The Prior Approval Application for a Telecoms mast outside 158 Mottingham Road has been refused. 

d. Numerous submissions have made as part of discharging planning conditions for the Lidl Development. The signage proposals have caused some concern. The main issue is not the signs themselves but the level of illumination and the impact on neighbouring properties. MRA should consider what we can do to support residents’ concerns.

e. There has recently been a flurry of Applications related to HMO applications. These are at 246 & 270 Mottingham Road, as well as 54 Widecombe Road and 135 Castleton. 
 Planning Committees
f. No Committee activity for some considerable time when it comes to Mottingham applications.
g. Next Committee is 29 September – Planning Committee 4. Are the MRA aware if there is a specific Committee that considers Mottingham Applications?

Committee members agreed the following actions: 

· Graham will raise a formal objection re the Lidl signage.

· The issue of HMOs will be discussed with Bromley Council.
· Graham will look at the agenda for the meeting on 29 September.
7.6 Planning, Greenwich

Nothing further to add to the list already circulated.

7.7 Bromley Residents Federation

Nothing major to report.

8. Treasurer’s Report
Latest financial position attached. The Treasurer reports that the position looks quite healthy mainly because there is £10,400 of funds from RBG in advance of any planters being installed. A response from LBB is awaited regarding the surplus cost of planters.

9. Membership Secretary’s Report
The Membership Secretary notes the following: There have been two more collections by Lawrie Bell and Richard M-B since the AGM. There have been two offers of help with the outstanding roads but two existing collectors have said they could go to distribution only. The Secretary thinks door stepping is quite traumatic for some, particularly if they are not fully in touch with committee activities.

A SumUp account has been set up which allows collections to be done via smart phone without much difficulty. If this were agreed to be the way forward, then the Secretary judges that we would need to go for a universal newsletter distribution irrespective of membership. We could end up being dependent on people volunteering their subscription/membership by scanning a code on the newsletter. This could result in a decline in membership and would make it more difficult to keep track of membership. There is also an option to make a ‘donation’ to the standard £3. This approach could mean that we will miss out on the social factor of meeting people on their doorsteps.
Committee members agreed that it was good to have the option if using smart phones for paying their subscriptions. The next collection needs to be linked to the publication of the next newsletter.

Mr Trellez kindly offered to be a road steward.
10. Festive Lights Report
The appeal letter will go out with the newsletter. Bob Blanks is seeking a grant from the Council. The major problem last year was finding a way of paying the very minimal electricity bill. The motifs have been ordered.
11. Lidl update
There has been more activity since our meeting with Lidl reps and some local concerns have been raised. It was agreed that it would be helpful to have a progress meeting in November. Will Rowlands has followed up on these concerns by asking for a site visit from a Council officer. Gail Hodges will seek an update on this.

12. Local issues and members’ concerns
The Chair, other members, and Mr Trellez, raised concerns about fly-tipping and levels of rubbish in and around the Village. Levels and frequency of street cleaning seem to vary. Cathy Dowse will explore this matter. 

In his absence, Will Rowlands reported that in terms of fly-tipping, officers had covered most of the Mottingham estate and it is hoped to have another action day to finish the ‘hotspot’ areas. Most fly tipping comes from out of the Borough and from areas near Mottingham within the Borough too. The Council is hoping to clamp down enough to prevent fly – tipping becoming a persistent problem in the future.
13. Any Other Business
Remembrance Sunday. Plans are in hand. Laurie Bell has liaised with Warrs. The event is organised by Churches Together. Road closures and stewarding arrangements will need to be confirmed nearer the time.

14. Dates of next Executive Committee meetings
· Thursday 24th November 2022
· Thursday 19th January 2023

· Thursday 16th March 2023

· Wednesday 20th April 2023 – AGM

· Thursday 15th June 2023

· Thursday 21st September 2023

· Thursday 23rd November 2023
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